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	Tenants condemn robbery from rents scandal 



	

	The latest government announcement increases the 'robbery' from council tenants' rents to £1.83 billion next year. Defend Council Housing has put an easy to use application on its website "Your Rents & Allowances Key Facts" to help expose this scandal. 

The government's draft determination for 2009-10 increases the 'robbery' (difference between the total rents tenants pay and the allowances given for the management, maintenance and repair of council homes) by a further £248 million to £1.83 billion next year!. 

DCH chair and Camden tenants, Alan Walter said today "Politicians, civil servants and council officials like to make out that council housing finance is really complicated so that they can get away with pretending that council housing is 'subsidised'. In reality they are robbing council tenants - taking a £1.8 billion profit from our rents as well as making money from the sale of council homes and estates!" 

"We hope that when more tenants see what is going on they will join the protest and demand that government ring fences all rents and receipts from council housing to fund the management, maintenance, repair and improvement of our homes and estates instead of trying to bully and blackmail us into accepting privatisation." 

"The figures also support the argument that investment in a massive council house building programme makes economic as well as political sense. With the private housing market in meltdown first class public housing is clearly the cheapest and most effective way to provide the secure homes with low rents that people need." 

The web application allows council tenants and others to find out what the government's Draft Subsidy Determination for 2009-10 will mean for them. 

Note to editors: 

The "Your Rents & Allowances Key Facts" application makes it easy for tenants to find out exactly how much they are being robbed and the DCH "HRA Ready Reckoner" shows in one click the amount each council would benefit if government agreed to fully fund allowances within a ring-fenced national HRA. 

DCH has produced a model letter for tenants to submit to the government in response to their consultation over the draft subsidy determination 

Defend Council Housing is holding a national conference on Tuesday 25 November at the University of London Union, Malet Street, London WC1E 7HY. The conference (see programme and draft policy statement) will hear from a broad range of speakers and discuss opposing privatisation, demanding direct investment in council housing and defending lifelong secure tenancies. 

For background information on the demand for the 'Fourth Option' for council housing and who supports the campaign see www.defendcouncilhousing.org.uk 


	


